STAFF REPORTS for May 2016 Attachment to PRAB Agenda for 6-16-16 meeting

Community Services Division - Audrey Denham, Recreation Superintendent:

 We are currently short staff at Casa De Salud Youth Center and are in the process of hiring. Regardless the youth continue to have a wonderful time at the center.

Kimball Senior Center & Tiny Tots Report - Maria Wright, Recreation Center Supervisor:

- Both senior clubs held their annual Mother's Day luncheon during the month of May. The events had about 130 attendees at each one.
- Our senior center is sporting new plants and a new sofa area for the billiards corner.
- The Kimball Seniors club will be having renewals of membership fees beginning June 11th after their membership meeting.
- The Tiny Tots program year will be coming to an end with their annual Graduation ceremony on Thursday, June 16th.

Camacho Center & Special Events - Shannon Mulderig, Recreation Center Supervisor:

- Camacho Recreation Center had 930 participants for the month of May. Arts and Crafts has recently been extended to both Mondays at 6pm and Sunday at 11am.
- The Kimball Skate Park Grand Opening was a success. Families came out to the new Kimball Skate Park and enjoyed community booths, skate demos from professional skaters, a bike and helmet opportunity drawing, and more. The evening ended with the first Summer Movies in the Park Series showing of Surf's Up where we had a great turn out.

Parks Division Report - Miguel Diaz, Parks Superintendent:

PRAB Report May 2016

Trees Trimmed:

118 Hardwoods Coco's Palms 8 Fan Palms 3 0 Dates 9 Planted 6 Stumps Removed

6 Removals

Schedule Work: Irrigation check all parks; Set up for events; Work on medians.

Nutrition Center Report: Ingrid Slettengren, Nutrition Center Manager

Oral Report will be given by Nutrition Center Volunteer at the meeting.